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Dear Parents/ Carers,
Congratulations to this week’s Merit Award winners, Maths Masters, Star Writers and Reading Champions of the week. This week’s theme was ‘Children who help others to feel welcome’.
	Class
	Gold
	Silver
	Bronze 
	Maths Masters of the week
	Star Writer of the week
	Reading Champion of the week

	Rec
	Chloe O’M
Amber C
	Annabelle B
Maja L W
	Alexander C
Bobby R
	William B
Lincoln L
	Thomas S
Rosie W
	Rufus C
Maisie H

	Year 1
	Kaycee-Leah L
Emily B
	Thomas V
Levi S
	Nathan W
Thomas R
	Evie McQ
Archie B
	Joey W-S
Ava K
	Ava P
Isabelle W

	Year 2
	Connor F
Molly M
	Rosie J
Evelyn T
	Rodrigo C
Eva K
	Woodrow C
Louie M
	Ivy S
Robyn W
	Isaac C
Ellis C

	Year 3
	Esmee R
Emmie T
	Isabella S
Warren H
	Albie C
Oliver L
	Jenson J
Eleanor J
	Oscar O’N
Lauren M
	Sienna K
Aaron W

	Year 4
	Harry P
Paris B
	Raya L
Olivia-Rose C
	Gracie W
Sami C
	Sam B
Olivia P
	Rory C
Alfie L
	Tiana H
Leo F

	Year 5
	Heidi H
Kobie B
	Leighton T
Emily E
	Buddy B
Oliver K
	Owen H
Aiza K
	Georgia-Rose G
Thomas M
	Frankie W
Rory McK

	Year 6
	Alex N
Samuel H
	Freja H
Olivia W
	Joshua W
Jamie S
	Olivia K
Elliot L
	Angel L
Mia E
	Imogen A
Charlie M

	Walliams
	450
	Rowling
	530

	Dahl
	500
	Cowell
	582


Overall winners are Rowling with 1305 points.
Merit Awards and trophies

On Fridays each week, all of the Merit Award winners are sent home with their Merit Award badges to wear for the week.  The trophies are also sent home with the pupils achieving the ‘Gold’ Merit Award.  Please note that all badges and trophies should be returned the following Thursday.  Thank you.

School Dinners
Next week (week commencing Monday 19th September) it will be ‘Week 3’ of the school dinner menu. A copy of the menu can be found on the school website. 
Cont.d/
HM Queen Elizabeth II
We were deeply saddened to hear of the passing of Her Majesty The Queen and the royal family are in our thoughts. School will be closed on the day of the State Funeral (Monday 19th September) as a mark of respect.  Assemblies have been held in school to remember the life of Queen Elizabeth II.

Data Contact Sheets
We still have several Data Contact Sheets and End of Day Collection forms outstanding. It’s vitally important that we have the correct information and permissions so please send them into class on Monday. Also, if you’ve not already sent it back, please return your child’s flu immunisation form with the relevant refusal/consent section completed. Thank you.

SEND Drop-In Session
Parents have been invited to a SEND (Special Educational Needs and Disabilities) drop-in session at school next Thursday. This is aimed at those parents whose children have existing SEND, as well as those who may have concerns and questions. Please book on School Spider if you are interested in attending. Please note this session is for adults only.
Lowton West Primary School Open Mornings

We realise that choosing the right school is a very important decision for you and, therefore, have arranged several Open Mornings for you to attend with your child (or without your child if you prefer). At our Open Mornings, you will be given a tour of the school and have the opportunity to ask questions and find out the information that you need about our school. 
The Open Mornings will take place on the following dates:

Wednesday 5th October: 9:15 – 10:15am
Wednesday 12th October: 9:15 – 10:15am
Thursday 20th November: 9:15 – 10:15am
Wednesday 16th November: 9:15 – 10:15am
Wednesday 2nd November (for parents only): 6:00-7:00pm
If you would like to attend one of our Open Mornings, we would be most grateful if you would ring the school office on 01942 724865 or email Mrs Deborah Willoughby (enquiries@admin.lowtonwest.wigan.sch.uk) to confirm your choice of Open Morning.

Golborne High Meeting for prospective parents – to be held at Lowton West

The Golborne High staff will be holding a meeting for prospective Year 5/6 parents during which they will provide information about Golborne High School.  The meeting will take place at Lowton West Primary School (school hall) on Thursday 22nd September at 5.00pm.

Golborne High School Open Evening

The Golborne High School Open Evening will take place on Wednesday 5th October between 6pm and 8pm. Please check the Golborne High School website for details of Headteacher talk times which, at time of writing, are yet to be published.

Lowton High School Open Evening
Lowton High School will be holding an Open Evening for Year 6 pupils to visit their school on Monday 26th September between 4:15pm and 7:00pm. Please see the Lowton High School website for further details and to book places.
Golborne High Primary Progression Day

The Year 6 pupils will be attending the Primary Progression day on Friday 23rd September. Children will need to wear their PE kit on this day.

A Spider ‘survey’ message has been sent to the Year 6 parents in relation to the Primary Progression Day and Year 6 parents need to complete the survey no later than Monday 19th at 10.00am. Thank you.
Applying for secondary schools in 2022

If your child is turning 11 years between 1st September 2022 and 31st August 2023, they will transfer to secondary school at the start of the new school year in September 2023. 
The online application process is now open. You should have received a letter to remind you to apply.

The closing date for applications is 31st October 2022. Any applications received after this date will be classed as late. If you need any help using the online service, please contact the School Organisation Team on 01942 489013.

House Captains

Congratulations to the following Year 6 pupils who have been elected as this year’s house captains:

Rowling House – Mia F (Class 14) and William P (Class 13)
Walliams House – Trisden L (Class 14) and Evan M-C (Class 13)
Dahl House – Freja H (Class 13) and Joshua W (class 13)
Cowell House – Jessica D (Class 13) and Joey T (Class 14)
School Policies and Useful Forms
Please be reminded that all school policies can be found on the school website, as can many of the useful forms you might need such as requests for time off during term time and administration of medicine forms. Thank you.

Out of School Achievements
Congratulations to Jessica D in Class 13 who has been selected to represent Merseyside at county level in Netball, following trials last weekend.
After/Before-School Clubs
Classes 13 and 14

Football Monday 26th September. All children must be collected 




by an adult at 4:30pm;

Classes 11 and 12

Football Tuesday 20th September. All children must be 





collected by an adult at 4:30pm;
Classes 5 and 6


Gemstone Hip-Hop/Street Dance, Tuesday 20th September, 





collection at 4:15pm;
Class 7



Premier Sport Wednesday 21st September, collection at 





4:15pm;

Class 8



Premier Sport, Friday 23rd September, collection at 4:15pm.
All collections should be made from the classroom doors.

Best wishes,

Mrs J. Westhead

Headteacher

